
EVERYBODY MATTERS.EVERYBODY MATTERS.

upcoming dates to remember:

EVERY MOMENT COUNTS.EVERY MOMENT COUNTS.
WE LEARN  WE LEAD  WE LOVEWE LEARN  WE LEAD  WE LOVE

Last day of school
now a full day!

June 5th

Hawthorn’s Last Hoorah!
Tuesday, June 3rd, 5:30-7:30PM

Join us for the fun with: Live DJ
Yard Games

Pizza

Time Capsule OpeningSurprise guest appearance by
Jerry the Hawk!

A walk down

memory lane

No School
May 23rd 

No School
May 26th 

There’s still time to order a
yearbook!

Lost your order form?
No problem!

Just send in your $7 with your
student(s) name(s) and

we’ll get you on the list! 
*Taking orders until 5/22

Spring Concert
May 20th 

(See page 3 for more information)





Dear Parents,
Spring is here and it’s time for our spring concert for Hawthorn Hills Elementary! This years’ performance
will be held on Tuesday May 20th at 5:45 P.M. at the Wausau East High School Auditorium, featuring two
separate musicals featuring K-2nd grade first and 3-5 second on the program. All students should
arrive at 5:30 P.M. at the latest at Wausau East H.S. The concert should last until about 6:45pm and all
students encouraged to stay and support the second musical. 

As a concert is a special event, we ask students to dress in a similar fashion. Below is the attire students
should wear for the concert. You may wear your concert attire to school that day.

Concert attire/props:
Kindergarten, 1st Grade, 2nd Grade:

Wear pajama pants/shirt and tennis/closed-toe shoes (to dance in) *No sandals, flip flops, etc
One small stuffie from home (You may bring to school day of concert to practice)

3rd Grade, 4th Grade, 5th Grade:
Blue jeans

T-shirt (plain solid color t-shirt (no logo) your choice of color
Tennis shoes/closed-toe shoes (to dance in) *No sandals, flip flops, etc

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel to contact me at school at: 715-261-0965 ext. 27109 or
by email at abradley@wausauschools.org

Thank you for your continued support of music in our schools, and we look forward to seeing you on May
20th!

Mr. Austin Bradley
Music Teacher



Health Services
End-of-Year Reminders

Current Medication At School
All medications currently kept in the health office must be picked up
by an adult on or before the last day of school, June 5, 2025. Medications
not picked up by the end of the school day on June 5, 2025 will be properly disposed
of. If your student is attending a summer learning session and needs medication kept
in the health office, it is the responsibility of a parent/guardian to transfer the medication
to the summer learning site. If your student is attending summer learning at their regular
school, please inform the health office staff if you plan to keep medication in the health
office for summer learning. 

Medication for Next Year
All medications, prescription and over-the-counter, require an annual signed consent
form or emergency action plan in order to be given at school. All medications, with the
exception of emergency medications (EpiPens, inhalers, diabetic medications), must be
kept in the health office at all times. Students need permission from a medical provider to
self-carry emergency medication. Stock ibuprofen and acetaminophen will be kept in the
health office for students in grades 7-12. A completed consent form is required each
school year in order for acetaminophen or ibuprofen to be administered. You can
complete a form at Open House or Schedule Pick-Up Day, turn it in to the health office
directly, or fax/email it to one of the health office staff members. We have no access to
forms completed online at this time and cannot accept verbal consent. All forms can be
picked up during school hours from the health office or found on the Wausau School
District website under Health Services. 

Immunizations 
 The Wisconsin Student Immunization Law (State Statute 252.04) requires
certain immunizations for students enrolled in Wisconsin schools. This form
explains which immunizations are required for different age groups. An annual
report is completed in the fall to ensure all students are up-to-date or have a
waiver on file. Contact your healthcare provider or the Marathon County Health
Department if you are looking to get your student up-to-date. Contact your
student’s health office or visit the Wausau School District Health Services page
to get a waiver form. 

Please contact your school’s health office with any 
questions or concerns! 

https://www.wausauschools.org/departments/health-services
https://www.wausauschools.org/departments/health-services
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/publications/p44021.pdf
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/publications/p44021.pdf
https://www.marathoncounty.gov/services/public-health-human-services/personal-health/immunizations
https://www.marathoncounty.gov/services/public-health-human-services/personal-health/immunizations
https://www.marathoncounty.gov/services/public-health-human-services/personal-health/immunizations
https://www.marathoncounty.gov/services/public-health-human-services/personal-health/immunizations


Thursday, May 22
Our last day of

school year programming at
the Caroline S. Mark Site is

Thursday, May 22nd.

June 6 - August 20
Monday - Friday, 6:45 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

CAROLINE S. MARK SITE - 1710 N. 2ND ST - WAUSAU

Need to sign up
for summer?

Scan the QR code 
to sign up today!

SUMMERSGREAT START HERE.

www.bgclub.com | 715.845.2582 



QUESTIONS? COMMENTS? CONCERNS?
JOKES? WORDS OF ENCOURAGMENT?

Contact Us!

Principal- Phil Beck 
Email: pbeck@wausauschools.org
Phone: (715)261-0045 ext. 27046

Admin Assistant- Olivia Sniegowski
Email: osniegowski@wausauschools.org
Phone: (715)261-0045

Health Aid- Heather Bogen
Email: hbogen@wausauschools.org
Phone: (715)261-0045 ext. 27502

Social Worker- Megan Berger
Email: mberger@wausauschools.org
Phone: (715) 261-0045 ext. 27051  

School Psychologist- William Gerbode
Email: wgerbode@wausauschools.org
Phone: (715)261-0045 ext. 27050

4K Admin Assistant- Kellie Messman
Email: kmessman@wausauschools.org
Phone: (715)261-0055

The District does not discriminate in education and employment on the basis of the Protected Classes of race, color,

national origin, age, sex (including transgender status, change of sex, sexual orientation, or gender identity),

pregnancy, creed or religion, genetic information, handicap or disability, marital status, citizenship status, veteran

status, military service (as defined in 111.32, Wis. Stats.), ancestry, arrest record, conviction record, use or non-use of

lawful products off the District’s premises during non-working and non-learning hours, declining to attend an

employer-sponsored meeting or to participate in any communication with the employer and school about religious

matters or political matters, or any other characteristic protected by law in its employment and education practices.

CLICK HERE FOR ALL WSD E-FLYERS!

Summer Learning packets will be
sent home the last week of May !

Watch your mail for first day name tags
and

site information =)

https://www.wausauschools.org/e-flyers

